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January 15, 2024 

 

The Audit Committee reviewed the records and accounts of the Church on January 

15, 2023. 4 

 

The following accounts were audited: 

General Fund 

Parsonage Fund 

Bazaar Fund 

Memorial Fund 

WELCA Fund 

Petty Cash Fund 

Scholarship Fund 

Choir Fund 

 

The following accounts were unavailable to audit: 

 None 

 

The financial activity and balances meet our approval. 

 

Audit Committee, 

 

Janet Barkley 

Ken Kaufman
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Pastor’s Report 

 
“For in every way you have been enriched in him, in speech and knowledge of every kind—
just as the testimony of Christ has been strengthened among you— 7so that you are not 
lacking in any spiritual gift as you wait for the revealing of our Lord Jesus Christ.”  -1 
Corinthians 1: 5-7 

 If we lack nothing, as the Scriptures say, why do we lack? Could it be that the problem 

is not God's failure to give, but our inability to receive?  

It seems Paul understands our need for details, for particulars and proof that make 

us demand always more information yet leave us always feeling like we are still lacking 

something. Paul insists that as confessed believers gathered together "in Christ" we are 

already "lacking in nothing." Paul promises that we have at our disposal all that we could 

ever possibly need to live a life filled with hope and strength and grace. 

We give thanks for the year 2023 with all of its gifts and challenges and we see a 

new year emerging before us. God has graced us with a superabundance of gifts. But we 

must be open to receiving them. We must be able to reach out our hands and accept what 

God would deposit in them, what God would put at our disposal and then be willing to use 

them. 

“Our deepest fear,” as Nelson Mandela said at his inauguration “is not that we are 

inadequate. Our deepest fear is that we are powerful beyond measure. It is our light, not 

our darkness, that most frightens us. We ask ourselves, 'Who am I to be brilliant, gorgeous, 

talented, fabulous?' Actually, who are you not to be? You are a child of God. Your playing 

small doesn't serve the world. There's nothing enlightened about shrinking so that other 

people won't feel insecure around you. We were born to make manifest the glory of God 

that is within us. It's not just in some of us. It's in everyone, and, as we let our light shine, 

we unconsciously give other people permission to do the same. As we are liberated from 

our own fear, our presence automatically liberates others." 

"Lacking in nothing" means God intends our lives to be full, not flat; fluid, not 

stagnant; surprising, not dull. The promise that we will be "lacking in nothing" does not mean 

that we will be in total control at all times. Our first identity is as one who is "in Christ." Thus 

it is Christ to whom we give ultimate control over our lives. If you hold out your hands to 

Christ, prepare to be swung into action. 

Let us commit ourselves in this New Year to serving more greatly, to giving more 

abundantly and to living more fully.   

Peace, 

Pastor Susan Davenport 
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Pastoral Acts 

 

Baptism:   

 September 17, 2023  Leighton Ray Battles 
     Parents:  Taylor & Michael Battles  

Wedding:    

 October 21, 2023  Molly Anderson & Keegan Shank 

 

Funerals:    

 April 29, 2023   Shay Goellner 
 June 29, 2023  Anita Gilbert (Ken Renkes officiating) 
 August 26, 2023  Corinne Oehlwine 
 December 4, 2023  Arlyn “Lee” Hinrichs (Pastor Carol Soderholm officiating) 

  December 28, 2023  Myron Deets (Pastor Carol Soderholm officiating) 

 
Total Mileage for 2023 (7/1/1023 – 12/31/2023):  3141 
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President’s Report 

 

Where did this last year go?  I want to Thank, everyone who helps out during the year to make 

Trinity Lutheran Church a functioning place to worship. 

 

A Kevin Anderson, quote from his 2022 President’s Report: “We will never turn down anyone 

that wants to help.”  

 

Trinity Lutheran Church, Milledgeville, is our church. We the congregation, are the ones to help 

keep it moving forward as a friendly active worshiping house of the Lord. I thank the Lord for 

each and every one of our members: young, old, active, non-active, longtime members or new 

members.  

 

As the year presented it self, there were maintenance issues needing to be addressed. These 

issues are going to cost, boiler, roof and parking lot. The boiler is being addressed. The roof and 

parking lot are going to be projects for 2024.  If we work together, we can accomplish the 

necessary investments with our time, talent and treasure that God provides us. 

 

Again, a huge Thank you, to everyone that helps keep Trinity Lutheran Church an inviting place 

to worship.  Any ideas or concerns please reach out to a council member or myself. 

 

God is good. All the time. 

Tammy J Miller, Council President 
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Standing Committee Reports 

 

Christian Education 

 

No Written Report 

 

Evangelism 

 

No Written Report 

 

Stewardship 

 

The stewardship campaign letters and pledge card with the return envelope, were put in 

October’s newsletter.   If you get the newsletter by email, I sent the stewardship information was 

mailed.  This year the theme was “Be a Good Steward”. 

 

There was a Blue, pledge card, envelope to bring back or you can mail back to the church.  It 

would be nice to get the pledge card back by November 19th 2023.   If you have not returned your 

pledge card you still can. 

 

STEWARDSHIP PRAYER Almighty God, we thank you for all the gifts You have given us: our 

lives, our loved ones, all that we have and all that we are. Most of all, we thank You for Jesus, 

your Son and our Redeemer, who came among us to show us the way to eternal life. Jesus was 

the perfect steward of your gifts, showing that complete trust in You is necessary, and that 

giving of self is a most important part of following Him. May the offerings of our time, our 

talents, and our material resources be made in the same spirit of sacrifice that Jesus taught us 

by His life and death for us. Amen 

 

Thanks for taking time to prayerfully consider your pledge for the 2024 year. 

 

Submitted by  

Janet Barkley 

Music & Worship 

 

No Written Report 

 

Youth 

 

No Written Report 
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Social Ministry 

 

Thank you to everyone who helped with Social Ministry this past year. We had a busy year, with 

some coffee hours, soup and snacks for our Lenten Services. 

 

We had 5th Sunday offerings which went to the Ministerial Association.  There were special 

flowers for Mother’s Day and Cookies for Father’s Day.  Collected money for food pantry the 

months of June and October.  We gave money and help with the 5th Quarter (pizza and pop after 

football game). 

We put smiles on our Southtown Family with an Ice Cream Social in August. 

 

Sent 14 total Lap robes and baby blankets to L.S.S.I., 10 Lap robes to Citadel Nursing Home, 16 

total throws and lap robes and baby blankets to Red Cross for disaster relief, and a quilt that 

went to Hospice for silent drawing.   We had 36 Christmas Shoe boxes, and One Christmas 

family, gave a gift card to Nancy Jansen.  Gave money to Cherrie Simpson for extra help with 

gas and meals. 

 

God Bless and Thanks Again 

 

Lynn Kaufman 

Social Ministry’s thought for the day 

“God is always at work in Me.” 

 

Property 

 

Regular maintenance was completed throughout the year. This included trimming bushes, 

raking leaves, cleaning downspouts and gutters, and the water cooler in the handicapped area 

was replaced. The stairway leading to the kitchen project was completed early this spring. There 

is a landscaping project on the west side of the church that is yet to be completed, that may be 

finished this spring. We also have received two bids to replace the roof on a major portion of our 

building. Our insurance company has depreciated our roof because of its age. Meaning they will 

much if any to help pay for it.   We are also waiting for the replacement of a circulating pump for 

one of our boilers. The pump has been ordered and will be replaced when it arrives. I have also 

reached out to a man to give us an estimate on repairing the stain glassed window in the 

balcony. Again a special thanks goes out to Therol for continuing to mow the lawn, and a big 

shout out to all others who have volunteered their time and talents. We need more of you. 

 

 

Ken Kaufman 

 

Mutual Ministry 

 

No Written Report 
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Organizational Reports 

 

W-ELCA 

 

We did not meet this year for organized meetings. 

 

We are still making quilts, lap robes, and baby blankets every Monday except January.   We 

welcome new people for help. 

 

Lynn Kaufman gave us a talk one Monday a month on the Women of the Bible and talked about 

each square on her Women of the Bible Quilt. 

 

We donated quilts to Foster Care, Women’s Shelter in Peoria.  Baby blankets to Unwed Mothers 

Home.  We also donated $50.00 to a Diaper Drive. 

 

We send card to shut-ins at Easter, Thanksgiving and Christmas.  Also donate a gift to our 

Christmas family. 

 

We donated snacks and Lap robes to Allure for the July Birthdays. 

 

We also buy supplies for the kitchen and flannel for the backs of our quilts.   

 

God works in many ways in our lives. 

 

God is Good  

Carol Bushman 

 

Alter Guild 

 

No Written Report 

 

 

Bazaar 

 

We had a Quilt Raffle again this year with 2 prizes, quilt and a bench.  The raffle made $830.00. 

 

We continue to make quilts for charities 

 

Expenses:      

  Supplies   $350.27 

  Quilting    $181.00 

 

Carol Frederick 

Carol Bushman   
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Memorial 

 

This year we had 2 funerals. 

 Corrine Ohlwine 8-19-2023 

 Robert Pope  11-8-2023 

 

We served lunch for both of these funerals after the service. 

 

We used some of Lois Simmons Memorial money to improve the west side of the church.  We 

added sod and mulch.  Shrubs will be purchased in the spring. 

 

Thank you to all who help and donate food , or served at these funerals. 

 

God is Good  

Carol Bushman 

 

Choir 

 

No Written Report 

 

Scholarship 

 

2023 year’s scholarships went to Jenna Green, Jocelyn Green, and Alyvia Woodard. 

 

Keep up the good work. 

 

Barb Brubaker 

Connie Brockhouse 
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a. Recognition of Retiring Council Members 

i. Ken Peterson is coming off after 2 terms. Kevin Anderson and Sharon Woodard 

have completed their first terms and will be nominated again. 

 

b. Report from Nominating Committee 

i. Council Nominations – Kevin Anderson and Sharon Woodard  

ii. Council Elections  

 

c. Elect Synod Assembly Delegates and Alternates 

i. Need 2 Volunteers 

 

d. Pastoral Updates and Q&A 

i. Q&A with Pastor Susan Davenport 

 

e. Items for the Congregation to be Aware Of 

i. Simply Giving Program 

ii. Church Website – www.trinitymville.com 

iii. Facebook 

iv. Online Worship 

v. Property Projects: Roof, Parking Lot 

 

f. Thank You 

i. Ken Peterson our Financial Secretary 

ii. Sharron Woodard and Barb Brubaker for counting money 

iii. Donna Landis our Treasurer 

 

g. 2024 Program Proposal 

  

http://www.trinitymville.com/
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